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During my upcoming tenure as President and working with Council and staff, | would like to continue
raising the profile of the Association. In particular, | believe that we have an excellent opportunity to
build upon our government relations with the current COVID-19 pandemic and reinforce our position as
a trusted resource in the province. | am also focused on the Engineers Canada goal of 30 by 30. It is
important that we continue to pursue an inclusive culture for current and future generations of
engineers and geoscientists and truly reflect New Brunswick’s diverse society. To accomplish this goal,
we will be implementing a new and structured strategic plan with council. While we have started the
process this past summer, the 2021 Council will have significant work to do and | am honoured to lead
the challenge.

| am following in the footsteps of some great leaders in the profession. This organization was formed
back in 1920 by individuals who were motivated and persistent in pursuing a goal of success for the
Association, despite the challenges they faced during their time. Today is no different and | intend to
keep that tradition of pursuing excellence a top priority for APEGNB.



